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TAPE 19, SIDE A

005    CHAIR HAYDEN:  Calls meeting to order.  (10:25 a.m.)

WORK SESSION ON HB 3003

015  JANET  ADKINS,  COMMITTEE  ADMINISTRATOR:  Describes  HB 3003;
submits preliminary staff measure summary, (EXHIBIT A).

030  MOTION:  REP. BAKER  MOVES THAT  HB 3003  BE  SENT TO  THE FLOOR 
WITH A DO PASS RECOMMENDATION.

035   VOTE:   IN  A   ROLL  CALL   VOTE   THE  MOTION   CARRIES
UNANIMOUSLY. MEMBERS EXCUSED:  REP. HOSTICKA

WORK SESSION ON HB 3034

_ REP. HOSTICKA arrives. (10:30 a.m.)

045  JANET  ADKINS,  COMMITTEE  ADMINISTRATOR:  Describes  HB 3034;
submits preliminary staff measure summary  and letters from  assessors
on both

sides of the issue, (EXHIBIT B).

058  MOTION:  REP. ROBERTS  MOVES THAT  HB 3004 BE  SENT TO  THE  FLOOR
WITH A DO PASS RECOMMENDATION.

064   VOTE:   IN  A   ROLL  CALL   VOTE   THE  MOTION   CARRIES
UNANIMOUSLY. CARRIER:  REP. WYLIE

WORK SESSION ON HB 2509



068  JANET ADKINS,  COMMITTEE ADMINISTRATOR: To  bring this bill  back
to the subcommittee it needs a reconsideration vote as it was passed out
last

week.

077   MOTION:   REP.   EDMUNSON   AND   PARKS   MOVE   THAT   THE  
RULES BE SUSPENDED TO RECONSIDER THE VOTE BY WHICH HB 2509 WAS PASSED.

082             VOTE:  IN A ROLL CALL VOTE THE MOTION CARRIES
UNANIMOUSLY.

086   MOTION:  REP.   ROBERTS  MOVES   THAT  THE   COMMITTEE  RECONSIDER
THE VOTE BY WHICH HB 2509 PASSED.

098  ADKINS: The  bill included an  increase for hamm  radio operator
plates; the chairs were concerned that this increase wasn't intended.

120             VOTE:  HEARING NO OBJECTION THE MOTION CARRIES.

REP. ROBERTS:  Are there amendments?

ADKINS: The bill was passed out with  (-1) and (-2) amendments and the

(-3) will take the ham  operator plates back to the  way they are now,

very inexpensive.

REP. PARKS: I'm not  interested in exempting  the hamm radio operators

when we  don't do  that for  anyone  else; I'd  like to  work  this in

subcommittee.

MOTION: REP.  PARKS  MOVES THAT  HB 2509  BE SENT  BACK  TO THE

SUBCOMMITTEE ON TRANSPORTATION.

160  REP.  NORRIS:  Describes  the  new  plates  to  be  produced;  the
hamm operators did get the exemption because of emergency functions.

_ There is still a bill pending, the Oregon Trail Coordinating Council

has requested a special plate and  we haven't completely resolved that

issue.

198          VOTE:  IN A ROLL CALL VOTE THE MOTION CARRIES.

WORK SESSION ON HB 2337

203  JANET  ADKINS,  COMMITTEE  ADMINISTRATOR:  Describes  HB 2337,
submits preliminary staff measure  summary, (-4) amendments  and fiscal
impact

statement, (EXHIBIT C).

248   MOTION:  REP.  NORRIS   MOVES  THAT  HB 2337-4   BE  REFERRED  TO
THE APPROPRIATE   APPROPRIATIONS   COMMITTEE   WITH    A   DO   PASS



RECOMMENDATION.

255  REP.  PARKS: I  will be  voting  against this  bill; this  program
isn't worth a million dollars in 1993.

REP. MILNE:  Why has the driving without a license been removed?

ADKINS: The study done by DMV compared drivers that had been stickered

under the program and drivers before the program started that were cited
for driving without a license and didn't  detect any change in driving

behavior once the sticker was placed.

274  REP.  MILNE: I  will have  a  hard time  supporting this  also,  if
that amount of money isn't doing anything.

REP. NORRIS: The most frequent request we get is what will we do about

those driving without insurance and that is what is behind this.

ADKINS: There  is some  revenue from  the program,  but it  is costing

money.

309  VOTE:  IN  A  ROLL  CALL  VOTE  THE  MOTION  FAILS.  MEMBERS 
VOTING NO: EDMUNSON, MILNE, PARKS, ROBERTS, WYLIE

WORK SESSION ON SB 22

JANET  ADKINS,  COMMITTEE  ADMINISTRATOR:  Describes  SB  22;  submits

preliminary staff measure summary, (EXHIBIT D).

350    MOTION:   REP.   EDMUNSON    MOVES   THAT   THE    REFERRAL   TO
THE APPROPRIATIONS COMMITTEE BE RESCINDED.

366             VOTE:  HEARING NO OBJECTION THE MOTION CARRIES.

368   MOTION:  REP.   ROBERTS  MOVES  SB   22,  AS  AMENDED,   TO  THE
FLOOR WITH A DO PASS RECOMMENDATION.

373  REP.  BAKER: We  have  limited funds  and  reality should  be  that
some libraries are getting  more and some  are getting  less; I'm
concerned

about our libraries total services and this doesn't address this issue.
403   VOTE:  IN  A  ROLL  CALL  VOTE   THE  MOTION  CARRIES.  MEMBERS
VOTING NO:  BAKER     CARRIER:  MILNE

WORK SESSION ON HB 2611

415  JANET ADKINS,  COMMITTEE ADMINISTRATOR:  Describes HB 2611; submits
preliminary staff measure summary, (EXHIBIT E).

437   MOTION:  REP.  PARKS  MOVES  THAT   HB 2611  BE  SENT  TO THE
FLOOR WITH A DO PASS RECOMMENDATION.

444   VOTE:   IN  A   ROLL   CALL  VOTE   THE   MOTION  CARRIES. MEMBERS



VOTING NO:  EDMUNSON, HOSTICKA, ROBERTS, WYLIE    CARRIER:  PARKS

REP. PARKS: Announces schedule for subcommittee meeting to follow.

465   CHAIR HAYDEN:  We are adjourned.  (10:55 a.m.)

Submitted by,  Reviewed by,

Kimberly Burt  Janet Adkins Committee Assistant Committee Administrator

EXHIBIT SUMMARY:

A -  HB 3003:  Preliminary staff  measure summary  submitted by staff,
pp 1 B -  HB 3034:  Preliminary  staff measure  summary  and letters
submitted for the record, submitted by staff, pp 5 C - HB 2337:
Preliminary staff measure summary, (-4) amendments and fiscal impact
statement submitted by staff, pp 8 D - SB 22: Preliminary staff measure
summary submitted by staff, pp 1 E -  HB 2611:  Preliminary staff 
measure summary  submitted by staff, pp 1 F - HB 2509:  (-3) amendments
submitted by staff, pp 39


